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September 16, 2022 

Mr. Rafael Mariano Grossi 
Director General 
International Atomic Energy Agency 
Vienna International Center 
P.O. Box 100 
A- 1400 Vienna

Austria 

Dear Director General Grossi: 

We write to express my concern regarding Iran's demand to end the International Atomic 

Energy Agency's (IAEA) investigation into its undisclosed nuclear activities and to strongly 

encourage you to keep this inquiry open until Iran provides transparent responses 

regarding the sites, materials, and activities in question. 

The PS+ 1 group of countries - the United States, China, France, Russia, the United Kingdom, and 

Germany - are on the verge of repeating past mistakes by signing yet another nuclear agreement 

with Iran. Iran's history of non-cooperation with IAEA investigations, its failure to adhere to the 

terms of the Joint Comprehensive Plan of Action (JCPOA), and its belligerent behavior during 

negotiations over this latest agreement have not prevented the United States and its European allies 

from making significant concessions during the negotiations. Earlier this month, as negotiations 

were reaching their culmination, Iran demanded the IAEA permanently close its ongoing 

investigation into Iran's unreported nuclear activities in order to move forward with the deal. 

As you know, when Iran deployed this tactic in 2015, the P5+ 1 capitulated in order to advance the 

JCPOA. By prematurely closing the IAEA's investigation into probable ties between Iran's 

nuclear program and its military, the international community enabled Iran to hide the intent and 

scope of its nuclear program, severely undermining the credibility of the body and our 

nonproliferation regime. 

Now, Iran is again demanding we turn a blind eye to its nuclear ambitions. Since the IAEA opened 

its current inquiry in 2018, Iran has repeatedly blocked IAEA efforts to inspect and assess 

unreported and suspicious nuclear activity detected at numerous sites. As you noted at the IAEA 

Board of Governor's March 6, 2022 meeting, Iran has "not provided explanations that are 

technically credible in relation to the Agency's findings at three undeclared locations." Your 

report also noted that Iran had not informed the IAEA "of the current location, or locations, of the 

nuclear material and/or of the equipment contaminated with nuclear material, that was moved from 

Turquzabad in 2018." 




